March report Cllr Gill Westcott
I have continued to work as Vice Chair of Scrutiny, chairing a working group on Inclusion and Diversity in the council, reporting on difficulties deterring potential council candidates and facing existing councillors in their roles.  Many councillors talked about problems of time constraints and conflicting roles, particularly those with parental and caring responsibilities as well as employment.
We have also been seeking ways to protect our rivers and streams better, and last Monday Scrutiny heard how Lewes Council have been pursuing this agenda and from Clarissa Newell of the Environment Agency which has been taking up cases of pollution and issuing fines, but they rely on local informants to get involved. 
Scrutiny has also looked at Enforcement, clearly a matter of public concern.  The new enforcement policy is still being considered. MDDC continues with an experienced agency enforcement officer who is making inroads on the backlog.  Two enforcement posts are currently being recruited for, a senior and a more junior post.  We hope to report there is improved capacity soon.
At the State of the District Debate last week MDDC members were able to hear from local councillors about their concerns and priorities, including wanting earlier communication about budget cuts, more briefing about material considerations in planning, prompt enforcement, help with Parish Plans and Neighbourhood Plans, with considerations about EV charging points, Emergency Planning, and other matters.  It was good to have representation from several Canonsleigh Parish Councils.

